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----------------------------------------, 
PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

On January 4th of this year, thirteen WRA members, including most 
past and present executive board members, met at my house for lunch 
and brainstorming on matters pertaining to our organization. Everyone, 
including some members who had been unable to attend, wrote down 
their answers to the following questions: ------------2006 WRA Officers 

Elected Officers: 

Inga Carmack, President 
ingalarry@usa.net 
(360) 769-5458 

Marlene Echaniz, Vice President 
(360) 427-3873 

Selma Myhre, MD, Secretary 
(360) 893-321 I 

Carol Voigt Treasurer 
wynnjara8@earthlink.net 
(253) 566-0405 

Signa /1nderson, Financial Secretary 
SignaMAnderson@msn.com 
( 206/4 33-7723 

Barb Smith, Membership Secretary 
overen7barb@bendbroadband.com 
(541) 317-8805 

Support Staff: 

Bill Keller, Past President 
kellerbill@wavecable.com 
(360) 871-7983 

Pat Bergford, Major Workshops 
mombergford@msn.com 
( 360) 7 53-0329 

DeDe May, Mini Workshops 
ac_may@msn.com 
(206) 933-3003 

Regional Chairpersons: 
Elizabeth Leese Island/Snohomish 
County 
leesefamily@hotmail.com 
(360) 678-0760 

Marilyn Hansen, Kitsap County 
deodota@yahoo.com 
(360) 692-5104 

Betty Edwards, King County 
(206) 282-8674 

Julie /1nn Hebert. Pierce County 
Julhebert@aol.com 
(253) 841-3392 

Barb Smith, Vine Editor. Printing & 
Mailing 
see above tor phone & email 

What have you enjoyed most in WRA? 
What are appropriate goals for WRA? 
How can we serve our membership better? 
How do you think WRA has changed through the years? Is that 

good or bad? 
What could be done to improve our organization? 
What events or places is/could Rosemaling be exhibited/sold/ 

demonstrated? 
What have you done to make Rosemaling better known by the 

general public? 

The answers were compiled and recorded while we ate our Scandi­
navian luncheon and then we discussed each topic as a group. 

Enriching friendships and being able to share time together 
as well as painting talents, techniques and ideas rated high on the 
list of what people enjoyed most about WRA. The newsletter and 
the library were cited as important means for this sharing, as well 
as the workshops and meeting times. 

While preserving the tradition of rosemaling remains our 
primary purpose, the group felt that programs and classes in 
non-traditional artistic expression such as faux painting or Swedish 
styles were also appropriate. Lois Clauson offered the definition of 
rosemaling as the painting of "fantasy, stylized flower forms" in 
order to differentiate it from "decorative painting", which is generally 
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The Acanthus Vine is published 4 times a year approximately two weeks prior to the coming meeting. News 
items that any member deems interesting or beneficial to our members is welcome. If you have e-mail, send as 
Word Doc attached to e-mail to Barb Smith (address above-left); or surface mail to return address on this Vine. 


	2006-04



